## BARRY CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING DECEMBER 1, 2014

Mayor Rennecker called the regular monthly meeting of the Barry City Council to order at 7 p.m. He then led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance. All elected officials were present.

Debbie Harshman made a motion to approve the minutes from the November meeting. Jeff Hogge seconded the motion. Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.

Bob Dieker made a motion to approve payment of the bills and Steve Schultz seconded the motion. Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.

There were 2 arrests: 1 misdemeanor and 1 traffic offense.

Scott Harris gave the police committee report. He reported they had talked about car with salvage title for police car. Also gave update on abandoned property. The cost of tearing down the Hartsock house was \$5000 demolition and clean-up.

Finance committee report was given by Steve Schultz. He stated that everything looked on track and that the pool report was actually the best.

Lance Kendrick worked on several reports and worked on audit documents to send to auditor.

Al Garvin told council he has the survey for property and needs to alley to be vacated before he can get easements from Frontier and Ameren. Debbie Harshman made a motion to vacate the alley and get the easements taken care of with Frontier and Ameren. Jeff Hogge seconded the motion. Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.

The council discussed an ordinance regarding City Administrator. The City Code did not include a description of the City Administrator or the duties outlined for this position. Debbie Harshman made a motion to approve the ordinance regarding the City Administrator and Steve Schultz seconded the motion. Roll call taken:

Bob Dieker - yes Scott Harris - yes Steve Schultz - yes Bruce Kendall - yes Jeff Hogge - yes Debbie Harshman - yes

Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent to approve the ordinance regarding the City Administrator.

Bob Gray of Arnold, Behrens, Nesbit and Gray reviewed the audit report with the council.

The council asked Bob Gray if the audit could be finished and returned to them earlier next year. The Council and Bob Gray agreed that the final audit should be done by Oct. 1. Bob Gray suggested a fine be applied if they do not meet the deadline.

Steve Schultz made a motion to adjourn and Jeff Hogge seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Mayor	
City Clerk	 